Graphite
investors
very
confident in Triton Minerals
ultimate success
Triton Minerals (ASX: TON) published exceptional results
from the Nicanda Hill prospect at its Balama North graphite
project in Mozambique last May. Triton’s property sits
adjacent to Syrah Resources’ Balama graphite deposit, which is
said to be the world’s largest.
One of the highlights is a 220 meters long continuous
mineralization, which promise even larger exploration targets
than at first thought. Triton’s potential, therefore, is far
greater than expected and 2014 could be a very exciting year.
Investors, including institutional ones, have taken notice
such that Triton has managed to obtain a ‘single tranche’ 17
million placement of fully paid ordinary shares at AUD$0.50
raising AUD$ 8.5 million – effective July 24. The Placement
suggests that investors are very confident in Triton’s
ultimate success because it will be made in a single tranche
despite the overall worldwide ‘lukewarm’ resource investment
climate.
In 2013, Australia and Mozambique signed a “minerals
development partnership agreement” in order to develop the
African country’s mining sector in capacity and human capital.
Under the agreement, Australian companies working in
Mozambique are encouraged to help train Mozambicans in the
more technical aspects of mining, such that this sector can
become more sustainable, providing benefits for the local
population. It was in the wake of this agreement that Triton
launched the first phase of its Balama North graphite project
as part of a joint venture with the Mozambican company Grafex
Limitada. Even as Triton remains committed to the intent of
the Australian-Mozambican mining partnership – which helps to

mitigate sustainability related risks – the greater control,
will enable the Company to proceed faster at Balama North,
thus offering greater value to investors. The additional
funding will allow Triton to maintain an ambitious drilling
program at Nicanda Hill, which presents a number of high grade
graphite mineralization targets.
Triton, has now announced that it will acquire a remaining 40%
interest (at the cost of AUD$ 20 million) from ‘Grafex
Limitada; in all its Mozambique graphite projects including
Balama North, Balama South and Ancuabe. Evidently, the
placement has attracted new and international investors thanks
to which, Triton will be able to speed up exploration at
Balama North. Accordingly, Triton expects to delineate an
Inferred Resource for the Nicanda Hill prospect before the end
of 2014. Triton also expects to publish the results of the
scoping study that, last May, was also extended to cover
exploration results from Nicanda Hill upon the delineation of
the Indicated Resource.
Triton issued encouraging data from the Nicanda Hill, Black
Hills and Charmers prospects, including graphitic carbon
assays ranging from 15.1% to 18.9%, suggesting that Triton is
sitting on a significant deposit. There is also a Balama South
zone, which Triton has yet to explore properly, but which
could prove equally as favorable as Balama North – which
remains for now, at the Cobra Plains prospect, the main focus
of the project with its maiden resource of 103 million tons,
making it “the fourth largest deposit in the world.” Triton
believes it has gathered sufficient data to prepare a JORC
resource estimate for Cobra Plains, as it proceeds with the
exploration and drilling of the other identified targets. The
Nicanda Hill target – the results of which are cited above –
is connected to Cobra Plains. To clarify, the four prospects
of Nicanda Hill, Cobra Plains, Black Hills and Charmers make
up the Balama North property. So far, the graphite mineral,
rather than being interspersed with hard rock material

intrusions like quartz or granite, is of a very soft
composition, which will make it far easier and cheaper to
process. Indeed, the ‘soft’ mineralization suggests Triton
will be able to save on energy costs, because arduous
processing can make projects overly expensive and inefficient.
Syrah Resources has already proven this: its prospect is
running one of the lowest cost graphite projects in the world
at some USD$ 500/ton – consider that flake graphite can cost
anywhere from USD$ 1,800 to USD$ 3,000 per ton. The resource
at Balama is rich in volume and it is of a consistently high
grade, medium to coarse flake variety of graphite that should
be readily upgraded to the kind of purity levels to address
the fast rising number of battery and alternative energy
applications, driving demand for flake graphite.

